Technology Committee Minutes – September 27, 2004

Attending: Ralph Kindred, Eric Golanty, Bill Versaci, Greg Johns, Richard Dry, Brian Owyoung, Debbie Fields, Tony Tuiono, Scott Vigallon, Peggy Carter, Elizabeth Noyes, Heidi Ulrech (Telecommunications Coordinator), Neal Ely, Steve Bundy, Carolyn Baranouskas, Bobby August

1.
Chair

·
Eric Golanty – Chair, Peggy Carter - Vice Chair; consideration given to a rotating chairmanship or Ralph Kindred as chair

2.
Dean’s Report

·
GoPrint – very successful. Deployed in Library, 803, English Lab, 502, 2202, 1322, and A&R; 1806 is requesting it. Issues discussed were impact on classrooms, disproportionate costs to CIS students, instructor overrides. Print fees must cover paper, toner, maintenance of GoPrint hardware and software to make it self-sustaining. Fees could be lowered, subcommittee will discuss issue.

·
Plato – Title III language arts interactive tutorial for LPC students is an expensive, resource intensive program that will no longer paid for by Title III after this year.  Richard Dry (and de facto Plato group) should compile data and analysis to show why LPC needs Plato. 

·
Wireless Deployment – not addressed

·
HITT – defined as low-level tech from publishers, requiring programs to be added to computers but not all are compatible with each other. Not discussed further.

·
Classroom Scheduling – not addressed

·
DMJM Bond – Bill Versaci spoke on the importance of planning and funding technology with the bond 35

·


3.
Distance Education Subcommittee Report

·
Updates will be included in report to the committee

·
Amber Machamer’s survey pointed out some Teaching and Learning issues that need to be addressed: student success, student evaluation, instructor evaluation

·
Lisa Everett is putting together a Curriculum Committee distance education subcommittee to look at these issues, but a District Oversight Committee will finally take these issues up to develop consistent policies

4.
Web Policy Draft – A newly revised draft of the District Web Policy was given out. Should be taken to all divisions and departments.  Feedback should go to Elizabeth Noyes to be compiled for Jeannine Methe. Chabot is reviewing it also.

5.
Technology Plan/Master Plan

·
Ralph Kindred wants to “actionalize” the plan, stated that last year’s policy draft document is a good start but he wants the Tech. Committee to take it to the next level.

·
He handed out an Educause document on “Information Technology Alignment in Higher Education,” along with a sheet detailing Technology Governance Issues to consider: (1) what triggers the need to make software expenditures; (2) how is the college community informed of these issues and expenditures; (3) a software update policy needs to be crafted; (3) how does LPC plan and prioritize for these expenditures

6.
Setting Priorities – Eric - work on broader policy issues, not the details of running technology department

·
Ralph wants the Tech. Committee to use the shared governance model to make tech. priority and budget decisions, which will then be passed on to the PBC. He wants interested groups to advocate for tech. initiatives and the Tech. Committee to prioritize them.

·
Questions were raised: How can a committee structure work to maximize institutional resources to make these decisions? How are these decisions are made now? Asked Ralph to present a model on how the committee could work in this manner. Reservations were expressed on the issue.

7.
Other Issues: John Gonder proposes that we purchase the domain name lpc.edu.  All agree that it would be a useful, shorter domain name, but there are issues with the district and Educause, who registers the name.  LPC is waiting for a ruling on the issue from Educause. John Gondor will keep us up-to-date.  LPC has many domain names, including lpc.com, laspositascollege.com, laspositascollege.edu, etc.

=====================================

Distance Ed subcommittee

Sept. 24, 2004 Minutes

Present: Bobby August, Eric Golanty, Philip Manwell, Steve Bundy, Barbara Zingg, Amber Machamer (guest), Scott Vigallon (chair, minutes taker)

I.
Distance Ed updates - Scott gave the following updates:

a.
Bb section counts

i.
Summer: 15 online, 3 web-enhanced

ii.
Fall: 62 online, 69 web-enhanced

iii.
Spring 2005 (scheduled so far): 53 online

b.
Four I’s Program: Three faculty members completed the Blackboard Basics training face-to-face, and four others said they will complete it online. 

c.
Launch of BOLT online: The Blackboard Online Learning Team (BOLT) faculty support course was created and made available online to all faculty using Blackboard throughout the district.

d.
Bb upgrade and faculty training on new features: The Blackboard server was successfully upgraded from version 6.0 to version 6.1.5 on Aug. 9. It contains several new features. Scott presented these features to faculty during a series of three workshops prior to the Fall 2004 semester.

e.
Snapshot: Snapshot, a tool that connects Banner to Blackboard, was successfully implemented by District ITS for the Fall semester.

f.
Server network problems: At certain times during a period of almost 3 weeks, Blackboard had problems with its network, which resulted in slowing the server down and disabling students in specific classes. Blackboard has assured us that it has addressed the problems, and for the week of Sept. 20, no network problems were noticed.

g.
District-wide DE issues: The district is supposed to take the lead on resolving issues surrounding Distance Education and Blackboard. On June 10, Scott presented a list of academic and operational issues that should be resolved district-wide during a meeting at the district. Among those present were the vice-chancellor of instruction, the academic VPs of both colleges, the district CTO, Ralph Kindred, Dr. Manwell and Dr. Machamer. It was agreed that the district would begin working on the issues. As of Sept. 24, no action had been communicated from the district. Dr. Manwell said he would contact Joel Kinnamon about this. Scott said he would send his updated issues list to members of the subcommittee.

h.
Instructional Technology Support Specialist position: Two rounds of interviews for the new Instructional Technology Support Specialist position were held. However, the decision was made not to hire any of the interviewees, so the position will be posted again. This person who gets this job will work in the PDC and provide technical support to faculty and staff.

i.
CCC Confer update: The web conferencing service is now available to faculty to use with their students for office hours, tutoring, etc. It can even be used for online class orientations if students can’t make face-to-face orientations. Scott will send online instructors more info about this service.

j.
Training update

i.
Online Course Development Program 

1.
One participant this semester – Evan Barshack (Econ 2)

2.
Applications for Spring to go out Oct. 11 and will be due Nov. 5.

II.
Distance Ed student data follow-up from institutional researcher

a.
At the subcommittee’s last meeting, in April, Amber presented her findings about DE students. The subcommittee wanted her to research additional issues, which she did. Amber shared these new results with the subcommittee in advance of presenting them at meetings Sept. 29 and 30 that are open to anyone at LPC.

Amber opened by saying that at the Sept. 29 and 30 meetings, the discussion will focus on the data that she found, not on the worth of DE. She proceeded to present her findings with the subcommittee. Discussion ensued. Some points of discussion were:

i.
Barbara recommended that the word “theory” be replaced by “hypothesis” in Amber’s presentation.

ii.
Eric and Steve said it is important to separate enrollment figures from actual people in order to get more accurate findings.

iii.
Steve said it’s important to keep in mind that non-success rates aren’t much different between DE and non-DE students. The big difference is in the withdrawal rate.

1.
Eric said that withdrawal rates are higher for DE students because instructors have a harder time reaching out to them.

iv.
The word "underperform” should be replaced by a more appropriate term. 

v.
Steve said that he would rather focus interventions on the “mixed” group of students (those who take DE and face-to-face classes) as opposed to focusing on those few who just take one class, a DE class. He said this is the most at-risk group that is not doing well academically. Steve asked what the vulnerability of the mixed group is. Amber said she doesn’t have that information. 

vi.
Eric suggested the idea of peer counseling for DE students. Peer counselors could help get students through courses and majors. 

vii.
Steve asked if Amber had data on success rates over time, meaning how did students do in Fall 2002 compared to Fall 2003, for example.

viii.
Amber said she will make the recommended changes and will try to determine the success rates over time and how well the “mixed” group of students did when taking one DE course. She will try to complete the research prior to her Sept. 29 and 30 presentations.

III.
Other issues: Scott asked if anyone else should be invited to participate in the Distance Ed subcommittee. No names were given.

IV.
Next meeting: Friday, Oct. 22, 10-11:30 am in Room 2014.

Instructional Technology report (Scott Vigallon):

·
Blackboard

o
Statistics

§
Fall 2004 (as of Sept. 23): 62 online sections with 1,751 students; 69 web-enhanced sections with 1,590 students. Note that this is the first semester in which LPC has had more web-enhanced sections than online sections.

§
Totals for Fall 2004 (as of Sept. 23): 131 sections using Blackboard and serving 3,341 students

§
Spring 2005: As of Sept. 23, 53 online sections are scheduled. This is a decrease because the 20 sections of CIS 99xx courses are being consolidated into new courses.

o
The Integrating the Internet Into Instruction (Four I’s) program, whose purpose is to train faculty to design web-enhanced courses using Blackboard, began its Fall version Sept. 15.

§
Three faculty members completed the Blackboard Basics training face-to-face, and four others said they will complete it online. 

o
At certain times during a period of almost 3 weeks, Blackboard had problems with its network, which resulted in slowing the server down and disabling students in specific classes. Blackboard has assured us that it has addressed the problems, and for the week of Sept. 20, no network problems were noticed.

o
Scott attended a Blackboard mini-conference at CSU Hayward on Sept. 16.

·
LPC’s license to use the online surveying tool Zoomerang is in the process of being renewed. The new license will extend through October 2005.

·
Fall PDC workshops began Sept. 13.

·
Two rounds of interviews for the new Instructional Technology Support Specialist position were held. However, the decision was made not to hire any of the interviewees, so the position will be posted again. This person who gets this job will work in the PDC and provide technical support to faculty and staff.

·
Scott created the Student Learning Outcomes web site, which can be accessed on the Intranet at http://help/lpc/Committees/SLO.

